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Tdap Booster Required for Rising Seventh Grade Students 2020
Dear Parents of Current Sixth Grade Students:

The 2019 Virginia General Assembly changed the requirements for when students are required to receive the tetanus, diphtheria, and pertussis (Tdap) booster shot.  In previous years, this immunization was required before entry into sixth grade.  This year, students are required to receive the Tdap booster prior to entry into seventh grade.  This change aligns with new guidelines from the federal Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) that the Tdap booster be given to students who are 11 years of age.  

The American Academy of Pediatrics recommends that children between the ages of 11 and 12 be seen by their regular doctor for a health supervision visit or check-up. The required booster shot can be obtained at this time and you can also discuss other immunizations your doctor may recommend as well as any other health issues or concerns you or your doctor may have.  

The Tdap immunization, as well as all required immunizations, are typically available at minimal charge at the local health department, but immunization clinics have been temporarily suspended due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  We will send an announcement when we learn that the immunization clinics have resumed or you may call the health department at 972-6269 about this or any other questions you may have about any immunization.  
Please provide your child’s school with the documentation once he/she receives the immunization.   Students will not be allowed to begin their seventh grade year until documentation of the Tdap booster has been received.

Please contact your school’s nurse if you have any questions about this requirement.  
Sincerely,
Jim Asher

Principal

Deb Wald

School Nurse

NOTE:  You can mail the information to BMS at 901 Rose Hill Drive, Charlottesville 22903, or you can fax it to us at 434/984-4975.
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